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CONSIDER A MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING ALLOWING STOCKTON UNIFIED
SCHOOL DISTRICT’S FAMILY RESOURCE PROGRAM USE OF CITY MICRO LIBRARY SPACE
AT ARNOLD RUE AND STRIBLEY COMMUNITY CENTERS

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the City Council approve a motion to enter into a memorandum of
understanding (MOU) providing Stockton Unified School District’'s (SUSD) Family Resource Program
space to operate in the City’s Micro Libraries at Stribley and Arnold Rue Community Centers.

This action will also authorize the City Manager to take appropriate and necessary actions to carry
out the purpose and intent of this motion.

Summary

In March of 2022, City Council gave direction to the City Manager, under motion 2022-03-01-1504, to
enter into discussions with the Stockton Unified School District (SUSD) in support of its proposed
Family Resource Program. Staff worked with the SUSD to draft the attached MOU, which was
approved by the SUSD board on August 23, 2022 (Attachment A).

DISCUSSION

Background

Following Council action in March, City staff worked with the SUSD to outline an MOU that provides
the SUSD with operating space in the Micro Library rooms at the Arnold Rue and Stribley Community
Centers for the purpose of conducting activities related to its Family Resource Program.

The negotiated agreement was provided to the SUSD in June of 2022. The SUSD board provided its
review and approval during its meeting on August 23, 2022.

Present Situation

The attached MOU between the City of Stockton and the Stockton Unified School District provides
the SUSD with room to operate its Family Resource Program from the Micro Libraries at the Arnold
Rue and Stribley Community Centers, outlines schedule for access and use of the City’s facilities, as
well as expectations and responsibilities of both parties.

FINANCIAL SUMMARY

Programming in the Micro Libraries has been adjusted to accommodate the schedule outlined in this

City of Stockton Page 1 of 2 Printed on 9/7/2022

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

File #: 22-0709, Version: 1

MOU. As is standard practice, the SUSD will be required to provide adequate evidence of insurance
to align with its use of the City’s facilities. The space is being offered to the SUSD at no cost.

Attachment A: Facility Use Agreement with SUSD
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